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WOODLANDS MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
A forum for patients to express their views and opinions to help deliver the best possible healthcare.
MINUTES of a meeting of the Patients’ Forum, held at the Woodlands Medical Practice, Chadderton Health Centre, on Thursday, 4th May 2017, at 6.30 p.m. 

PRESENT: There were 21 members present, as follows: Sue Brady, Margaret Brereton, Lynda Cleary, Jose Cosgrove, Diane Gammons, Peter Gammons, Peter Hawksworth, Ann Heighway, Peter Matthews, Sue Marley, Jean Mitton, Fil S Moore, David Pickering, Joyce Pickering, Stanley Roberts, Maureen Scott, Barbara Smithies, Gareth Thompson, Chris Turner, Stepahnie Waters-Singleton and Mary A Varey. Peter Gammons was in the Chair, with Peter Matthews as Secretary.

IN ATTENDANCE: There were three members of the Practice present, as follows: Matthew Cooper (Practice Manager), Jane Higginson (Senior Practice Nurse) and Louise Sleith (Practice Nurse). 
1. APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received from Muriel Barlow, Trevor Taplin, Isobel Wilson and Ann Woolstenhulme, 
2. MINUTES: The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on Thursday, 2nd February 2017, were read and, with the addition of Stanley Roberts to the list of apologies, were AGREED as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING: The following was a matter arising from the Minutes:
a) FLU CLINICS: The Practice Manager REPORTED that, following an investigation into ways of publicising and improving the uptake of the annual flu clinics, it had been proposed by the Milltown Alliance of ten GP Practices in the Chadderton and Werneth area to hire a health bus for such occasions. 

4. PRACTICE NEWS & UPDATE: The Practice Manager REPORTED that Dr Ian Wilkinson had now retired as Senior Partner GP at the Practice on 18th April 2017, with a Farewell Celebration being held on Sunday, 30th April 2017. His position as Senior Partner had been taken by Dr Susan Kenyon. Dr Z Bhatti had been appointed as a new full-time GP from Monday, 3rd July 2017. It was hoped to appoint a further salaried GP by 31st July 2017.
In response to a question, it was clarified that GP appointments were now available at the Practice itself during normal working hours, with out of office appointments available at selected locations on Monday to Friday, 6.30 to 8 p.m., and Saturday and Sunday, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  For further information please contact either the Oldham GP Federation or GoToDoc at the following addresses: 
Oldham GP Federation 
www.igpcare.co.uk  

Tel: 0161 934 2827

GoToDoc


www.gtdhealthcare.co.uk
Tel: 0161 - 336 5958
The Practice Manager further REPORTED that, following the appointment of Asima Khan as a Senior Clinical Pharmacist, a second Clinical Pharmacist, Calvin Chan, had now been appointed to the Practice. The former had been appointed to advise on medicines and prescription reviews, and to run clinics with the aim of involving patients in their use of medicines and prescribing medication for minor ailments; the latter would deal with medication queries and review the medication of care home patients. 
5. PRESENTATION – DEMENTIA CARE: The Chair welcomed Louise Sleith to the meeting and invited her to make her presentation on Dementia Care. In her presentation she explained that she was the Practice Nurse with responsibility for a range of major long-term medical conditions, including dementia - a set of symptoms, including problems with thinking, reasoning, learning, memory and language, and difficulties with daily activities.  She clarified that there were two types of dementia – dementia as a disease, such as Alzheimer’s, and Vascular Dementia. (For further information, please visit the website at www.alzeimers.org.uk).

Alzheimer’s is the most common type of dementia, making up more than 60% of cases. It is more likely as one becomes get older. One in every hundred people aged 65 or over has Alzheimer’s. This rises to forty out of every hundred by the age of 85. The disease usually comes on gradually. Early symptoms include memory loss, increasing difficulty coping with daily tasks and irritability. It gradually worsens over time, although this can sometimes be a very slow process. However, medication is now available which is able to slow the rate of decline in some people. Vascular dementia is the second most common type of dementia. The cause of vascular dementia is a lack of blood supply to areas of the brain, which sometimes happens after a stroke or a series of mini-strokes. This type of dementia is most common in people between the ages of 60 and 70. Common risk factors for stroke are smoking, high blood pressure and being overweight. Symptoms of vascular dementia may come on more suddenly than with other types of dementia and may show up after a stroke. People may have personality changes before developing other symptoms more commonly linked to dementia, such as loss of memory and confusion. Vascular dementia does get worse over time but, because of the cause, deterioration tends to happen in steps rather than steadily, with periods in between when the condition is stable. As Dementia Champion for the Practice, Louise Sleith is able to offer advice and information on the services and support available for dealing with dementia.
The best thanks and appreciation of the Patients’ Forum were recorded to Louise Sleith for her interesting and informative presentation.
6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: There were no items of any other business.
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Following discussion, it was AGREED that the next meeting of the Patients’ Forum would be held on Thursday, 5th October 2017.                                                           
Peter Matthews (Secretary).  
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